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NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY TO FILE WRITTEN COMMENTS  

(By Friday, December 15, 2017, at 12 p.m.) 

  

RE: Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Pacific Power & Light Company 

Docket UE-161204 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On October 12, 2017, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

entered its Final Order, Order 06, in Docket UE-161204. Order 06 required, among other things, 

that Pacific Power & Light Company (Pacific Power or Company) work with Commission staff 

(Staff) and intervenors to develop procedures for resolving disputes related to Stranded Cost 

Recovery Fee (SCRF) calculations, and to develop more detailed policies and procedures related 

to decommissioning Company facilities following permanent disconnection. Order 06 instructed 

Pacific Power to submit a compliance filing within 30 days, or by November 13, 2017. On 

November 14, 2017, the Commission entered Order 08, which extended the Company’s deadline 

until December 1. 

On December 1, 2017, the Company submitted its compliance filing. In its cover letter, Pacific 

Power notes that the parties were unable to resolve certain issues. Specifically, the parties 

disagree about whether the Commission must review and approve all SCRF calculations, and 

whether there are circumstances in which the Company should be permitted to abandon and 

decommission facilities in place following permanent disconnection. The Company 

acknowledged that other parties intend to file comments to address their concerns, and requests 

the right to respond to such comments.  

In light of the parties’ disagreement about whether the Company’s filing complies with Order 06, 

we invite all parties, including the Company, to submit comments outlining their respective 

positions no later than 12 p.m. on Friday, December 15, 2017. The Commission will consider 

only one round of comments. 

http://www.utc.wa.gov/
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THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That all parties may file comments related to 

Pacific Power & Light Company’s compliance filing in Docket UE-161204 no later than 12 

p.m. on Friday, December 15, 2017. 

 

 

 

 

RAYNE PEARSON 

Administrative Law Judge 


